
 

 

 

  

                                                                                                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

          

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 
Our Fraternity Council 

2016 - 2019 

 

Minister      Bob Longo, OFS    
                     410 921-0040  
 

V. Minister   Ed Burgee, OFS          
                     410-788-2718 
 

Formation   Geri Flynn, OFS     
                     410 730-4395 
 

Secretary     France 

                     Staudenmann OFS   
                     301 294-3085 
 

Treasurer    Michael  

                     Radcliffe OFS    
                     301 310-5204 
 

Councilor    Lita Maisel OFS    
                     410 747-2374 

 

Councilor    Mary Karth OFS 

           301 514-5717 
 

Spiritual Assistant  
  Br. Lawrence LaFlame, OFM. Conv      

         410 531-2800               
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Remembrance Mass 

For our Deceased Franciscan 

Sisters and Brothers 
 

 

 

ST. JOSEPH CUPERTINO FRATERNITY 
2017 Theme for the Year: Living Our Spirit-Filled Rule 

Our Gathering – November 19, 2017  
 

Laudato Si (Praise be to you – On Care For Our Common Home), 
 

Paragraph 39 - “The replacement of virgin forest with plantations of trees, 

usually monocultures, is rarely adequately analyzed. Yet this can 

seriously compromise a biodiversity which the new species being 

introduced does not accommodate. Similarly, wetlands converted into 

cultivated land lose the enormous biodiversity which they formerly 

hosted. In some coastal areas the disappearance of ecosystems sustained 

by mangrove swamps is a source of serious concern.” ~ Pope Francis                                                                                                            
                                    

                                                                                                   

MINISTER’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Francis and Clare, 
 

At this month’s gathering we will have Mass, in the chapel at 2 pm, in honor of our 

deceased Franciscan sisters and brothers.  This Mass will fulfill our Sunday 

obligation. Our Mass will include a remembrance candle lighting ceremony, during 

the Prayer of the Faithful we will have the opportunity to ask for prayers for relatives 

and friends.  Fr. Michael Heine, OFM Conv will be our celebrant. Please make every 

effort to attend. 
 

We remember: Frances Bastress, SFO, Deacon Tom Bello , SFO Joe Bezila, SFO, 

Jerry Cichowicz, SFO, Shirley Costello, OFS, Joe Cykoski, SFO, Stella Cykoski, 

SFO, Claire Lee Davison, SFO, Adela Duff, SFO, Donna Duncan SFO, Charles 

Ferrara, SFO, Dolores Fritz, OFS, Marilyn Gilson, SFO, Richard Hall, SFO,  Joy 

Kubrikey SFO, Frances Langben, SFO, Bob Lewis, SFO, Jean Manning, OFS, 
Yvonne Proch, SFO, Nancy Seaton, SFO,  Don Sweitzer,  SFO, Betty Taylor, SFO, 

Bud Tenley, SFO, Regina Yeager, SFO, Dorothy Zalewski, SFO. 
 

Our deceased Spiritual Assistance: Fr. Cronin Cantlon, OFM Conv., Fr. Jim Elliott, 

OFM Conv., Fr. Larry Kubera, OFM Conv. 
 

“Death was not something that simply “happened” to Francis, but a human reality 

that the saint of Assisi embraced as his sister.   

   Saint Francis saw Sister Death as a natural part of life which we transition to 

continue our life with God.  It was sad for him to say goodbye, but he was ready.  

Francis’s understanding of death within the context of God’s creation was a capstone 

discovery that completed a lifelong process of conversion and seeking God. And at 

the center of his ability to make peace with his own mortality was his fraternal 

worldview of creation. Today, this fraternal worldview serves as a lens through 

which we too can look at death and embrace its presence as a constitutive component 

of creation that is part of God’s plan.”  ~ FrancisCorps and Daniel P. Horan, OFM   
 

On December 9th and 10th, 7:30PM the Shrine will once again host Greccio - 

Living Nativity, to commemorate the Birth of Jesus in the manner of St. Francis of 

Assisi in the little town of Greccio, Italy.  Secular Franciscans attending either 

Saturday or Sunday events are asked to bring two dozen cookies.   

 

 

http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/encyclicals/documents/papa-francesco_20150524_enciclica-laudato-si.html
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Please Pray For … 

 

Connie Baker, OFS 

Marlene Feaga, OFS 

Mary Ferrara, OFS 

Marie Lindung, OFS 

Jim Manning, OFS 

Georgianna Papazian, OFS     

Jim Tebo, OFS   

At our October gathering, we welcomed eight new candidates into the Order, they 

are: 
 

Louise Hotovy, OFS, Mike Hotovy, OFS, Mike King, OFS, Melissa Reed-

Konigsdorffer, OFS, Mimi Cox Owens, OFS, Joanne Patton, OFS, Bill Siefken, 

OFS and Alice Umugirane, OFS.  By the grace of God our numbers continue to 

grow and the council wishes every blessing as these novices begin their 

Franciscan spiritual journey. ~ Your Fraternity Council 

 
 

 
 

OUR APOSTOLATES 
 

If you are involved in an apostolate and would like to share your experiences with 

your sisters and brothers, please send to me and I will place your ministry in our 

fraternity newsletter in the coming months.  
  

Since we are a large community, it is hard to talk to everyone about what we are 

doing to live out the gospel life.  This is an ideal way to inform the community, 

and to help each other grow on our Franciscan spiritual journey. 
  

So don’t be shy, lets share experiences with one another by communicating what 

we are doing to live the gospel life.  At last month’s gathering we had a 

wonderful guess speaker talk to us on how to evangelize, I believe we need to 

first start at home in our own fraternity. 

 

 

 
 

Greccio - December 9th and December 10th 
 

 
7:30PM - Living Nativity at the Shrine of St. Anthony 

 

December 17th 

Annual Fraternity Christmas Party 

Followed by Evening Prayer  
 

January 21st 

Extraction of Saints 

 
OUR DECEASED 

BROTHERS AND SISTERS 
 

Deacon Tom Bello, OFS 

Frances Bastress, SFO  

Joe Bezila, SFO 

Jerry Cichowicz, SFO  

Shirley Costello, OFS 

Joe Cykoski, SFO 

Stella Cykoski, SFO  

Claire Lee Davison, SFO 

Adela Duff, SFO 

Donna Duncan, SFO 

Charles Ferrara, SFO  

Dolores Fritz, OFS 

Marilyn Gilson, SFO 

Richard Hall, SFO  

Joy Kubricky, OFS 

Frances Langbehn, SFO  

Bob Lewis, SFO  

Jean Manning, OFS 

Yvonne Proch, SFO 

 Nancy Seaton, SFO 

Don Sweitzer, OFS 

Betty Taylor, SFO 

Bud Tenley, SFO  

Regina Yeager, SFO  
Dorothy Zalewski, SFO   
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October – 2017 

 

Beginning Balance:         $    119.19  

     Income                                935.00    

Total                             $  1,054.19 

 

Expenses: 

    Picnic Expense                     219.85      

    Brother Lawrence                100.00 

    Franciscan Friars                  100.00 

    Web Fee                                 15.00 

Total                                 $      434.85     

  

Ending Balance:           $      619.34 
 
 
Thank You for your monthly contributions 

 

Contributions are Tax Deductible 

 

November Birthdays 

  
 

 

       

 

 
       
         
      Lorie Chase, OFS         11/05 

      Sherry Lewis, OFS          11/15 

      Barbara Levasseur, OFS  11/17 

      Alice Umugirane, OFS    11/20 
___________________________________ 

 

FOOD FOR THOUGHT 
 

As the bus went by, I could not help 

but notice the ad it carried. The sign 

offered atheism as a way to approach 

life. My first thought was, "How sad" 

that someone would want to live 

without an awareness of God, but 

then my reflections turned in another 

direction. We have to realize that 

there are those actually seeking 

"converts" to a rejection of the idea of 

God. What we are witnessing is not a 

philosophical debate about the 

existence of God, but rather a 

campaign to enlist followers in 

another whole appreciation of life. 
Cardinal Donald Whurl 

Archbishop of Washington, D.C. 

 

 

 

 

Remembering Your Profession 
 

 
 

                               Richard Scott, OFS           11/07/82 

                               Claudette Lucas, OFS         11/10/11 

                               Maisel Lita, OFS            11/16/97 

                               Michael Radcliffe, OFS            11/16/97 

 

Our Franciscan Center Apostolate 
 

Don’t forget to bring your donated items to this month’s gathering, please 

pick from below.  Remember your monthly donation(s) are tax deductible. 

 
   Hand sanitizer    Soap 

   Toothbrushes    Toothpaste 

   Shampoo & Conditioner             Washcloths 

   Deodorant                Disposable razors   
                           Feminine hygiene products 

 
 

Evangelical Poverty 

As an attitude of heart, poverty is the admission of our powerlessness to save 

ourselves and the acknowledgement in faith that God wills our salvation.  It 

is absolutely necessary to the life of conversation.  God is totally good and 

sent Jesus, the Incarnate Word, among us to hand back all of humanity, all 

creation in fact, to a loving God.  To recognize God’s “all good” self-

sufficiency and our creaturely need for God is the basis in faith for 

evangelical poverty.  Francis would have us live this acknowledgment (Adm. 

2) and never appropriate what is properly God’s.  We own only our 

limitations and our sinfulness (Adm. 5).  Positively, evangelical poverty calls 

us to be totally open to the divine riches. 

   Evangelical poverty, or poverty of spirit, equally means actual material 

poverty.  As such, poverty becomes the condition that best preserves us in 

the state of total dependency on God.  Material poverty is the sign of our 

uncluttered and converted selves.  It further associates us with those who 

have always been closest to the Lord, the helpless poor to whom the good 

news is proclaimed.  For Francis and Clare all these aspects of poverty 

constitute “Evangelical poverty.” 

   Our concern, therefore, should be to foster freedom from attachment and 

proprietary instincts that cause us to live and act like the wealthy.  The 

gospel call to detachment is radical for Francis and Clare and embraces 

spiritual and intellectual as well as material goods. … God’s Providence … 

takes on a much deeper significance than mere provision or protection alone.  

Such was the radical poverty of Christ – the poverty Clare and Francis hold 

out to us. “Franciscan Morning and Evening Praise” 

 



 
 

Ranger Rosary 
Claudette Lucas 

 

In 2008, I had was introduced to a ministry called Ranger Rosary by a fraternity 

sister.  This ministry or apostolate originated out of St. Mary Church in Annapolis.  

After learning more about it, the burning in my heart was overwhelming and I was 

able, through the grace of God and the cooperation of the parish priest to start a group 

at St. Timothy in Walkersville.   

   Many of you may know of this apostolate.  This involves making rosaries for our 

military, our wounded military and our veterans in hospitals.  We take ordinary pony 

beads, parachute cord and plastic crucifixes and craft these items into rosaries that our 

military men and women can use.  As we work the beads either by counting the 

number that is needed for the rosary or cutting the cord for them and making these 

rosaries, we pray for our military and their families at home and abroad.   

   We never know whose hands will be the end receiver of these beads and how their 

lives may be changed by also handling them.  When the rosaries are ready to send, 

our priest blesses them and I send along cards on how to pray the rosary, the Divine 

Mercy Chaplet and the St. Michael Prayer.  They are given to new recruits and those 

on deployment.   

   The chaplains give them out to all who want them and men and women of all 

denominations want them.  The chaplains who give them out are of different 

denominations also.  I am able to have a short item in our weekly bulletin that either 

has thanks from chaplains who have received not only our rosaries, but rosaries from 

the other parishes around the Archdiocese.  I also have something in that item about 

our Blessed Mother who gave us the Rosary as a help for our lives here.   

   We have sent rosaries to Afghanistan and many bases in the States.  Our group has 

become an independent group meaning we can send from our parish after securing a 

base from our contact at Resurrection in Ellicott City.  We have presented the Ranger 

Rosary to confirmandi at Ft. Detrick and to the Little Flowers in our parish along with 

Youth Ministry groups.  Currently, there are two military chaplains who are on the 

ladder to Sainthood.  They are both Servants of God at this point with their cases in 

Rome—Fr. Emil Kapaun [US Army] from the Korean War who died in captivity 

from a disease and Fr. Cappodanno [US Navy] from the Vietnam War who was killed 

in action.  It is very humbling and grace filled to do this apostolate for the men and 

women who are serving our country or who have served it. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

General Constitutions of the  

Secular Franciscan Order 

December 8, 2000 
 

 Article 9 

The Form of Life 
 

2. Rule 4.3 The secular 

Franciscan, committed to 
following the example and the 

teachings of Christ, must 

personally and assiduously 

study the Gospel and Sacred 

Scripture.  

 

The fraternity and its leaders 

should foster love for the 

word of the Gospel and help 

the brothers and sisters to 

know and understand it as it is 

proclaimed by the Church 

with the assistance of the 

Spirit. 

 

 

 
                                                
 

      

 

 

 

 

OUR GATHERINGS – All should make every effort to attend our gathering every 

month. If you are unable to attend due to illness, work or family obligations, contact a 

council member (see page 1 for telephone numbers).  If you are a candidate or are 

professed and miss a gathering, please send your check for the Common Fund to:                                                  

                                                                       

                                                         Michael Radcliffe, OFS 

         7911 Westpark Drive, Apt 2709 

                     Tysons Corner, VA 22102 

 
 

 

Editor: Bob Longo, OFS blongosfo@gmail.com Fraternity Website:  http://stjosephcupertino.sfousa.org/ 
                                                                                                                                                                                                             

                                                                                                                                                                                                             

 

At the Friary 
 

Open Daily 9 AM – 5 PM 
 

Noon Mass everyday 12 PM 
 

Greccio  
 

December 9th and 10th 7:30 PM 
 

For more Information call 

410 531-280 

 

At the Friary 
 

Chapel Open Daily  

From 9 AM – 5 PM  
 

Noon Mass everyday 12 PM 

 

For more Information call 

410 531-2800 
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